
City Of 

Saskatoon Transaortation &Construction Department 
Construction &Design 

To: Mueller Canada 
All Developers Date: February 21, 2019 
Water and Sewer Contractors 
Waterworks Distributors 
Utilities &Environment 
Community Services Department 
Saskatoon Fire 
Supply Chain Management Division 
Transportation &Construction File No.: 7820-1 

From: Matt Jurkiewicz 
Acting Director, Construction &Design 

Re: Discontinue Purchase and Installation of Mueller Canada Modern and 
Super Centurion Hydrants 

The City of Saskatoon ("City") has encountered a contaminated condition in hydrants. 
The City is currently investigating the situation. 

As a result, effective immediately, the City is removing the hydrants below from the 
approved products list: 

• Mueller Canada -Modern Centurion with oil filled reservoir 
• Mueller Canada -Super Centurion with oil filled reservoir 

These hydrants will be disallowed until further notice. 

This suspension does not include the purchase and installation of replacement parts for 
maintenance purposes, or the requirement of replacing hydrants fully installed prior to 
the date of this Memorandum. 

If you have any concerns or questions contact 306-657-8778. 

Approved by: ~---~ 
Trevor Bell, Acting eneral Manager 
Utilities &Environment Department 
Dated: ~ ~ ~z.~~ 

Cc: Solicitors, City Solicitor's Office 
Director, Supply Chain Management 
General Manager, Transportation &Construction 

Memorandum 


